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www.mdnewhire.com
«Date»

«name»
Attn:  Human Resources/Payroll Manager

«address1»
«address2»
«city», «state»  «zip»
Dear Human Resources/Payroll Manager:

Our records indicate that you are a new employer registered with the State of Maryland; and or, have hired one or more employees in Maryland in the past month. 
Are you aware of the New Hire Law? 
Pursuant to State and Federal law, all Maryland employers are required to report new and re-hired employees to the Maryland State Directory of New Hires, which is operated under contract by the Maryland Child Support Enforcement Administration (CSEA).  See MD Code Ann., Lab. & Empl. 8-626-1.

The law defines a ‘new employee’ as an individual who is eligible for federal income tax withholding from wages and provides a service to the employer. This includes employees who work less than a full day, are part-time employees, are seasonal employees, or employees who discontinue their employment prior to being reported to the Registry. Even employers having only household and/or domestic employees are required to report those employees.

The Maryland State Directory of New Hires offers many options that make it easy for employers to report new hires. The options available are listed below.

Electronic Reporting
· Online Reporting: Register today to report online via our secure website www.mdnewhire.com .  Using our Web site's online reporting feature is a very popular choice for employers. This feature provides a printable confirmation of reports received and is available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.
· Create your own Electronic New Hire Reports: Employers can send new hire data files in a variety of ways, including transferring files through this Web site, electronic transfer via modem (EFT), or mail reports to us on diskette. Visit our website www.mdnewhire.com to learn more about electronic reporting. 

Non-Electronic Reporting - Paper new hire reports may either be faxed or mailed to the Maryland New Hire Registry.
· New Hire Reporting Form - Visit our website www.mdnewhire.com to download, print, fill out, and fax or mail us a New Hire Reporting Form. 
· W-4 Form - You can choose to submit a W-4 form as a new hire report. But please ensure that each W-4 is easily readable and has all the required fields. 

Other Reporting Methods
Payroll Service: If you use a payroll or accounting service, consider asking the service to report your new hires for you. Leading payroll services are already electronically reporting new hires for thousands of employers.

Each new hire report must include:  Employer SUIN, Employer FEIN, Employer Name, Employer Address and Employee SSN, Employee Full Name, Employee Address, Employee Hire Date, Employee Availability of Medical Benefits, Employee Salary and Employee Pay Frequency.  Employee Gender and Date of Birth are optional, but strongly recommended.  Reports are due within twenty (20) days of the hire date.

 Any employer who fails to report as required is subject to a fine of $20 per month; however, if the employer does not report because of an agreement with an employee, the employer is subject to a fine of $500 per month.  

Employers play a pivotal role in helping Maryland’s children receive the support they need.  Those who don’t receive financial support often depend on public assistance or live in poverty.  By meeting the requirements of the new hire reporting law, you will help children get the support they need.  In addition, the new hire information is also used to detect and prevent unemployment insurance overpayments and worker’s compensation fraud   

Please call the Maryland State Directory of New Hires at (410) 281-6000, or toll-free at (888) 634-4737 for any questions regarding the new hire reporting process. Our telephone system can help you 24 hours a day, seven days a week. Help desk staff are available Monday through Friday from 8:00am to 5:00pm EST.
Thank you for your assistance in this matter.
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